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	You must address at least one of the Terms of Reference. We are keen to hear your personal experiences.

	Which term(s) of reference does your submission address? (eg. TOR A.1/ TOR B.4)


A. The treatment of women at the Australian Defence Force Academy:

1.  the adequacy and appropriateness of measures to promote gender equality; 

3.  the adequacy and appropriateness of measures to address and prevent sexual harassment and abuse, and sex discrimination. 

	I graduated from the Australian Defence Force Academy in 2008. In my three years at ADFA, I consistently observed the commitment and dedication of Academy staff and the ADF in general to ensure equal opportunities for all cadets regardless of gender. In addition to annual mandatory training on equity and diversity, Divisional Officers regularly spoke on the topic of sexual harassment and sexual discrimination. They made it abundantly clear that any such behavior directly contradicted the values of the ADF that junior officers were required to model.  Indeed, all allegations of bullying and discrimination were dealt with in a prompt, discrete and highly professional manner. Claimants were always afforded a full range of counseling, psychological and chaplaincy services and were made aware of the various avenues of appeal at their disposal if they were not satisfied with the outcome. 

The effectiveness of this policy and its enforcement is evidenced by the prevailing culture of tolerance and equality that existed at the Defence Force Academy.  Female cadets were treated with respect and judged according to their merits, both by their superiors and their peers. In my time, I did not observe a single case of sexual discrimination. Indeed, females were disproportionately represented in the cadet leadership of the academy and three of the five graduation leadership prizes in 2008 were awarded to female cadets, despite their constituting less than a quarter of the cohort. 

It is my firm belief that ADFA, and the ADF in general, model the highest standards of equity and diversity and I trust that these standards will be maintained into the future.
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